Montpelier Development Review Board Meeting

September 4, 2018
Subject to review and approval

This public meeting was recorded, and the video will be available for viewing at: http://www.montpelier-vt.org/416/City-Meeting-Videos
Present:  Daniel Richardson, Kevin O’Connell, Kate McCarthy, Deb Markowitz, Thomas Kester, Robert Goodwin, Meredith Crandall – staff.
Call to order: The meeting was called to order by the Chair, Dan Richardson.
Approval of the agenda:  Kevin made a motion to approve the agenda as printed, Rob seconded, the motion passed on a 6-0 vote.
Comments from the Chair:  There were no comments from the Chair. 
Approval of minutes from August 20, 2018:  Dan, Kevin, Kate, Tom, and Rob were in attendance and eligible to approve.  Kate corrected the spelling Charlie Hohn’s last name on the second page.  Kevin made a motion to approve with the correction, Rob seconded.  The motion passed on a 5.0 vote.

1 Granite Street
Owner/Applicant:  Peter and Janet Merrill

Minor site plan review and conditional use review for a change of use from “manufacturing” to “art studio”.

Peter Merrill was present and sworn in.  
The application is for one new art studio and the expansion of an existing art studio.  The parcel is an existing .29 acre parcel on Granite Street and Stone Cutter’s Way.  There is currently one principal building on the parcel and a small, single story building between the primary structure and Granite Street that contains the property owners’ offices.
The exterior will not be changed.  Insulation will be added and possibly a change of the heating system.  There will not be public showings of the art.  The parking needed will be at most two of the current spaces on the parcel, for the two new tenants.  
There is no formal space for bikes, but there are metal railings where a bike could be secured, as well as at least one indoor hallway storage location.
There is no proposed landscaping.  The application does not cause a disproportionate or unreasonable burden on the city’s ability to provide community facilities and utilities.  The traffic will not be affected.
The new space will be used by artists who will not add any toxic materials to the waste removal items.
It was decided that deliberative session was necessary for the landscaping section, with only Kevin questioning the need.  Deb moved to close the evidence and go into deliberative session.  Rob seconded.  The motion passed on a 6-0 vote.
1 Park Avenue
Owner:  City of Montpelier  Applicant:  Montpelier Roxbury Public Schools

Minor site plan review for extensive playground renovations, including areas containing steep slopes.

Paul Boisvert from Engineering Ventures and Andrew LaRosa, Director of Facilities for the Montpelier Roxbury Public Schools were present and sworn in.
The application is for a complete overhaul of the playground, including new playground equipment, stormwater collection and treatments systems, hardscape, plantings, etc.  It also includes modification to an existing building entry, including adding an enclosed vestibule, to provide an ADA accessible entry to the building, which requires a footprint waiver.
The upper playground will be completely refurbished, with new landscaping, equipment, etc.

The vestibule is for ADA accessibility and some foul weather coverage.
The steep slopes in the back of the school will be stabilized.

200 shrubs and 34 trees are required for landscaping.  What is being proposed is 34 trees and 131 shrubs being planted, plus what is already there on the hillsides.  The estimation is that there is more than enough to meet the requirement.  The rules call for any plants that die to be replaced within a year.
The Board discussed the requirement that a dumpster be fenced in, versus just screened.  No new lighting is proposed.
Tom made a motion to close the evidence and move into deliberative session, Kate seconded.  The motion passed on a 6-0 vote.
Other Business: The next regular meeting will be Monday, September 17, 2018.
Adjournment:  Kevin made a motion to adjourn into deliberative session, Deb seconded.  The motion passed on a 6-0 vote.
Respectfully submitted,

Tami Furry

Recording Secretary

